

BRENT STANDRIDGE, CHIEF LEGAL COUNSEL

DEPARTMENT OF FINANCE & ADMINISTRATION OFFICE OF THE ARKANSAS LOTTERY

124 WEST CAPITOL, STE. 1400

O: (501) 683-2031 C: (501) 529-0070

brent.standridge@arkansas.gov MyArkansasLottery.com

REPORT

Date: September 13, 2023

To: Ms. Rebecca Miller-Rice, Administrator, Administrative Rules Review

From: Brent Standridge, OAL Chief Legal Counsel

RE: Act 595 of 2021 Report

Dear Ms. Rice:

The Office of Arkansas Lottery ("OAL") provides the following report as required by Act 595 of 2021, codified at Ark. Code Ann. § 25-15-216 (a)(2).

After review of the Report of the Acts of the 2023 Regular Legislative Session Requiring New Rulemaking as well as the 2023 Regular Session Acts concerning or referencing the Lottery, OAL has determined that there are no rules that should be repealed or amended or new rules that should be adopted. Further, OAL has independently determined that no rule would be required or would be needed as a result of any legislation passed in the 2023 session. Finally, the Legislature did not mandate that OAL formulate administrative rules as a result of any of the legislation.

I will serve as the contact person in the event any person has any questions or if further information is needed. This report will remain on file with the DFA Secretary's Office and the OAL Executive Director as a public record.

Sincerely,

Brent Standridge

OAL Chief Legal Counsel

cc: Jim Hudson, DFA Secretary

J. Eric Hagler, OAL Executive Director